Town of Clarks Hill
June 03,2024
Town Board meeting
Community Building

6:30pm

Present: Carla J. Stearns, President, Kevin Martin, Clark D. Whitley
Other Officers: Diana L Luper C/T, Bruce Luper CB, Andy Doke Sewer Superintendent

Others: Michelle Davis, Tony Liles, Bev Holladay, Carolyn Houchens, Becky Wooten, Brad

Warf, Holly Warf, Lisa Uselton, Carole Courser, Sherry Sumners, Kathy Vernon, Chery
Wright.

Carla called the meeting to order.

Carla moved to suspend the reading of the minutes; Carla also moved to approve the
minutes as written. Kevin 2" jt.

Carla: New Business: 2" reading of the Sewer increase. Carla moved to approve the 2™
reading of the Sewer increase of $10.00 flat fee for resident. Approved this by Ordinance

2024-06-03. This is to help with the cost of the Sewer improvements. This will be in effect
by July 1,2024.

Also, while we are on this subject. Carla would investigate the Alliance. They stated that
they would pay the salary for a part time person to train under Andy. Up to 4 years.

Carla would like to get the board’s permission to put a rain barrel at the Fire Station. She
will not be voting on this because she is part of Town Pride.

Diana moved to approve Town Pride to put a rain barrel at the Fire Station. Kevin 2™. They
both approved of this.

Town Pride would also like to put No Parking signs at the Fire station. They will take care of
this. The board would like them to be bright red.

They also will make a sign for the burn pile. Stating that is it does not grow in your yard it
doesn’t belong there. Also notifying them that they will be on camera.

Clark: I'would like to resign from the board. This will be my last meeting.



Carla asked if he did that in writing. He said no but he would make one up.
Carla thanks him for his service of 18 years to the board.

Kevin: would like to let everyone know there are cameras on the fire station, but they are
owned by the Police Dept. No one else can view these,

Kevin would also like to thank the women who tried to bring down the craziness on
Facebook about the cameras.

Michelle would tike people to know if you are calling the police for something. Please do
not post it on Facebook. If you do, they will just stop before they get here.

Bruce: He would like No Parking signs to put at the Water Plant.
The councit would like them to state Employee parking only.
There were some out of town people parking there.

Andy asked everyone if their water was better. Holly Warf stated that they have had low
pressure. Everyone else is ok.

Carolyn stated that there is a high chlorine smell to the water. Andy will investigate it.
Diana: Lisa Uselton and Annette Parsons would like to get gravelin their alleys.
The board approved this and stated that if we use what we have we should just get more.

Andy: stated that the shifter cable for the dump truck needs to be replaced. The board
approved this. He also said the Golf Cart is dead. May need new batteries. Kevin will
investigate it.

Michelle would like to know if she could take out some of the plants at the fire station. They
have thorns on some. Would like to replace them.

Board ok with this.

Holly would like to see if we could get the flags changed. Andy will try and work on that.
Brad stated that he could help on Fridays. They will also talk to Kodi at the fire station to see
if they will help with this.

Carla asked if there was anything else? Hearing no. She moved to close the meeting.
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